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DESERT HARBOR—A 55+ COMMUNITY—APACHE JUNCTION, AZ—JANUARY 2024 

YOUR ACTIVITIES ORGANIZATION 
 
President 
2022-2024 Sandy Baumstark   
262-909-3641 
sandybaumstark68@gmail.com 
 
Vice President 
2022-2024 James Genso 
407-970-0299 
wompowitz@hotmail.com 
 
Secretary 
2023-2025 Jere Brodhead 
928-200-8417 
jeffnjere@aol.com 

Treasurer 
2023-2025 Suzanne Dallas 
480-399-6756  psdallas@hotmail.com 
 
BOARD MEMBERS: 
 
2021-2024  Rhonda Smaldino  
909-214-4907 smaldino2@yahoo.com  

2022-2025  Bonnie Harrison  
306-221-8773 jbharrison@sasktel.net 

2023-2026  Neal Meyer   
515-480-7920  
myerconsultdsm@gmail.com  
 
ADVERTISING MANAGER:   
Mary Stutleen 
920-369-0441 mbstutleen@gmail.com 
 
NEWSLETTER CO EDITORS: 
Connie Riter   
315-657-3078 crcards2@gmail.com 

Lori Johnson 
480-907-8971  lori.johnsonaz@gmail.com 

What does ‘Auld Lang Syne’ mean? 
The most accurate plain English interpretation of the piece’s famous 
title is ‘Old long since’, or ‘For the sake of old times’. 

The song itself is reflective in nature, and is basically about two friends 
catching up over a drink or two, their friendship having been long and 
occasionally distant. 

The words were written by Scottish poet Robert Burns in 1788, but 
Burns himself revealed at the time of composing it that he had collected 
the words after listening to the verse of an old man on his travels, claim-
ing that his version of ‘Auld Lang Syne’ marked the first time it had been 
formally written down. 

However, an earlier ballad by James Watson, named ‘Old Long Syne’, 
dates as far back as 1711, and use of the title phrase can be found in 
poems from as early as the 17th century, specifically works by Robert 
Ayton and Allan Ramsay. 
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From the PResident Desk—Sandy Baumstark 

Editors Notes:  
If you have something you want considered for publication please send it to: lori.johnsonaz@gmail.com  
Deadline is 5 days before the end of the month, otherwise they will be in next month’s newsletter. 
  
Paper copies will be placed in the Newsletter file in the Clubhouse by the first day of the month. 
 
We will also be sending the newsletter out to everyone in our Gmail group. 

• Activities and Potluck Sign-up sheets are located on the back corner of the Clubhouse.  
       PLEASE SIGN UP EARLY !!!  
• The coordinators, organizers need to make sure they have enough food for  
       everyone.  
• Food is only ordered for those who have signed up on time.  Guests are welcome, if signed up! $5.00 per 

guest for the night.  

Where does the time go? Seems like the older we get, the months just fly by.  
I hope everyone had a Merry Christmas with family and friends, and a happy,  
healthy New Year.  
Time to start thinking about new board members. President, Vise President, and 2 members at large 
positions will be up at the end of March. Nominations will be at the February meeting. We have a 
nomination committee or people can be nominated from the floor at the meeting. 
We will have three Saturdays of music. One of our favorites, Harry Mathew, a great entertainer, Doc 
Fletcher, and the Golden Oldies Band. 
Keith and Peggy Weller are celebrating their birthdays and everyone is invited. 
They are supplying the main coarse and we can all share our favorite side dishes and desserts. Doc 
Fletcher is the entertainer for the night. 
We also fit in a Card Bingo on a Sunday evening. Come out and enjoy some of the activities. Check 
the calendar in the newsletter for dates and times. 
Sandy 

Nick & Annie Brake Lot# 119 
 

Nick & Annie recently moved into lot #119 
from Colorado 

 
They have 3 children & 7 Grandchildren 

 
They enjoy motorcycle touring and rallys  

 

Please welcome Nick & Annie to Desert Harbor  

Please help us welcome our newest residents. 
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Resident’s Meeting December 2, 2023 
The Meeting was called to order by President Sandy Baumstark at 9:00 AM. All Board Members were present ex-
cept for Rhonda Smaldino. We stood for the Pledge of Allegiance.  
 
President Sandy inquired if we had any new residents in attendance. Nick and Anne Brake stood and introduced 
themselves. They bought Lot 119. Welcome to our community, we are pleased to have you here. 
 
The President asked if everyone had read the prior month Meeting Minutes and if there were any comments. No 
one had an objection to the minutes. Motion to approve was made by Ken Millar and seconded by Betty Zaslawsky. 
 
President Sandy asked if everyone had looked over the Treasurer’s Report and if there were any comments. No one 
had an objection and motion to approve was made by Wayne Miller, seconded by Vince Trizzino. 
 
We then moved on to Officer’s Report. Secretary Jere Broadhead informed us that the date for the Cookie Deco-
rating Class has been moved from the 13th of December to the 14th of December. The class has been closed so we 
can supply an exact count.  Time will be pinned down and an email will be sent along with notice in Facebook on the 
Activity page. 
 
Suzanne Dallas, our Treasurer, had no added items to report.  
 
Board Member Bonnie Harrison gave a report on the Patio Sale that was held in November. We had a successful 
Sale with approximately $2700 made which after expenses provided a net gain of $2500. Thank you to all our won-
derful residents who took part. There were a lot of donations as well as Baked Goods and Crafts. Thank you to all 
who volunteered, without you this is not possible. 
 
Also, remember that we will have the New Year’s Eve Party at the Clubhouse. The Theme this year is Black and 
White, so dress in your best to enjoy this event.  The music will be provided by DJ and will be from 8:30 PM until 
12:30 PM. Bring your own snacks and beverages. Be sure to sign up on the sheet in the back. Donations for Door 
Prizes are needed. These can be gift cards (limit to $25.00) or alcohol. We will have the 50/50 drawing. Be sure to 
bring cash to tip our DJ, as he does a fantastic job.  Please come and help decorate the Clubhouse. Contact either 
Rhonda Smaldino or Bonnie Harrison with questions. 
 
Board Member Neal Meyer thanked all who took part in the Thanksgiving Dinner, especially those who volunteered 
to cook the turkeys. Thanks to everyone who supplied a side dish to go with the dinner. It was an enjoyable time 
and a good turnout. 
 
Vice President James Genso said there would be Racks and Balls Food Truck on Thursday, December 14th from 4 to 6 
PM. Also, we will have Joe’s Coney on January 11th from 4 to 6 PM. No need to cook dinner those days! 
 
We will be having Flashback Cadillac on December 2nd from 6 to 8 PM. Put on your dancing shoes and come and en-
joy the music. 
On December 4th there will be a meeting at the clubhouse for all who are interested in a Chair Yoga Class. An email 
will be sent about the time for the meeting. A demonstration will be put on the TV, so you can follow along. 

 
We will be hosting Sunshine Acres Children’s Choir on December 7th from 6:30 to 7:00ish at the Clubhouse. If you 
could supply cookies for them afterward, it would be greatly appreciated. 
 
Michelle Nord will be celebrating her 60th Birthday on Saturday December 9th. Happy hour begins at 4:30 and they 
will provide a DJ from 6:30 to 9:30 PM. Come and help her celebrate! 
 
On Tuesday December 12th, Brentwood West Choir will be performing at 6PM.  
Since we’ll all be in the Holiday spirit, we will have Caroling on the 16th of December. Start at the Clubhouse and ser-

enade the park. If you don’t have a golf cart, team up with someone!   CONTINUED PAGE 4 
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Christmas Dinner will be held on the 25th at the Clubhouse. Ham will be provided, so bring your best side dishes. 
Dinner will begin at 4:30 PM. Sandy Meyer said that she has Host and Hostess for the dinner but needs volunteers to 
cook the hams. If you don’t have a roasting pan, there are several in the kitchen. Please be sure and use the sign-up 
sheet in the back so we know how many hams to provide. 
 
Vince said he took over 175 pounds of food to the Food Bank. Remember, they will not accept the 18 count eggs 
crate. We end up tossing them, so please dispose of them yourselves. 
 
The Christmas Angels are going great. Stu said he had a few left so you can pick those up after the meeting. He 
needs all purchases back by the 13th. Sun Communities got 10 which was a great help. Do not wrap the gift, just 
attach your Angel card to the sack and take over to Stu in Lot 50. He has 2 boxes in the carport for drop-offs. 
 
Bea Goudeseune wanted to thank everyone who supplied baked goods for the sale and a big thank you to all who 
helped organize and aided selling items. We couldn’t do it without you. 
Bea also wanted to remind the ladies of the Ladies Out of the Park luncheon on Tuesday, December 19th. All Men 
are invited to attend as well. It will be held at Dierk Bentley Whiskey Row in Gilbert. We can carpool from the club-
house or meet there. Leave from the community at 11 AM. 
We also have Ladies Luncheon in the Park on Tuesday, December 5th. Since the weather is cooling off, we will go 
back to soup and sandwiches or whatever you would like to bring along those lines. 
 
Carol Rysavy, our Resident Librarian, said we have all kinds of books for your enjoyment. We need new books, bring 
some in or just one’s you’ve recently read so others can enjoy them. Carol is also a member of the Mobile Home and 
RV Organization. There is an article on speeding in their newsletter which is interesting. Please read it if you get a 
chance, as we have the same issues here. The Book Mobile will be here on Friday, December 8th. 
 
Please take note that we have several Board positions opening in April. The President, Vice President and possibly 
two Board Members positions are available. Cami Weiss and Bea Goudeseune will be the committee leaders. If you 
want to be on the Board or want to elect someone, please get in touch with either one. 
 
The following events have been booked for January so please make a note and join the fun! 
January 5th, Resident’s Meeting at 9:00 AM. We will have PM-HM Insurance Services supply a quick summary of 
what they provide. They will also be providing the donuts so be sure and thank them. 
January 11th, Joe’s Coney’s Food Truck from 4 to 6 PM. 
January 13th, Harry Matthew’s will be preforming from 6 to 8:30 PM. He’s quite the performer so come and enjoy 
his talent. 
January 20th, Happy Hour at 4, then Potluck at 4:30 PM. Keith and Peggy will supply the meat for the Potluck as 
they are celebrating Birthdays. After our potluck, we will have Doc Fletcher performing from 6 to 9 PM. This is going 
to be a fun day and evening here at the park, so come and enjoy. 
January 27th, Golden Oldies will be performing from 5:30 to 8:30 PM.  
 
The 50/50 drawing was held, Jean Whitten won the pot of $95. The Resident’s drawing was held, Lot 183 was 
drawn, they were not in attendance.  
 
Motion to adjourn was requested, Rich Nienkark made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Betty Zaslawsky. 
Meeting adjourned at 9:40 AM. There were 63 Resident’s in attendance. 
 
Respectfully submitted by, 
Jere Broadhead, Secretary 
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REMEMBERING OUR NEIGHBORS 
As we look forward to 2024 let us remember those neighbors who will not be going forward with us.  
They are neighbors who may be a loved one, friend or possibly casual acquaintance. We would like to 
share a few of our memories of these individuals with you. 
 
Dottie Larson was a member of our community for a few years. She had an amazing smile, her kindness 
for others, a love of life and her faith were traits she exuded. She did enjoy joining her neighbors on 
Wednesday night for poker at our clubhouse. Prior to moving to Desert Harbor, she was a first and sec-
ond grade teacher in Indiana. After her move to Arizona, she was a Real Estate Agent in Phoenix and 
Heber/Overgaard. She is missed by all who know her. 
 
James (Jim) Klos and his wife Nanci moved to our community about five years. He was a Harley enthusi-
ast and they enjoyed riding the roads of Arizonia. He was also a lover of music, especially of Eric Clapton 
and BB King. Jim and his dad Bill attended our super bowl parties at the clubhouse. He also enjoyed vis-
iting with neighbors at happy hours held in our community. The family dog Prudence held a special place 
in his heart. Like many of our residents he and Nanci enjoyed dining out in local restaurants. His extended 
family treasures the memories they created together. 
 
Cheryl McManaman and her husband Ray have been residents in our community for 5 years. When the 
weather permitted, they enjoyed riding in their golf cart around our community. On Monday evening you 
would find them playing bingo in the clubhouse.  Cheryl enjoyed sewing and collecting all items cow.  Her 
greatest pleasure was spending time with her children and grands. Cheryl is fondly remembered and 
missed by her family and friends.  
 
Betty Cuevas would walk from her home to Dog Park with her little black and white dog, Scooter.  We 
enjoyed meeting her there and discussing the problems of the day and many times – the afterlife.  She 
was always working around her home putting up new decorations or planting something.  Betty was a 
good friend and went the “extra mile” to help someone who needed cheering up.  She was a twin and 
though she had many health problems of her own, she was always ready to help someone else.  Many 
called her “Betty Boop” which she had printed on her back car window.  She will be missed by many 
friends and family. 
 
Vernon E. Beecher 11-28-1940 to 12-11-2023.  Born in Pennsylvania, Vern spent the last 40+ years living 
and working for the state of Arizona as an engineer/surveyor in Tucson and Kingman.  He retired to Tonto 
Basin and moved to Desert Harbor in early 2021 after losing his wife of 35+ years, Carol to Alzhei-
mer’s.  An avid reader, Vern was always busy with his art/drawings, walking, planning and taking trips into 
the mountains, and seeking out rock ‘n roll bands (he was also a singer in his own rock ‘n roll band in the 
60’s and 70’s).  Vern leaves no family but will be missed by his many friends and neighbors.  May he rest 
in peace.   
 
Vernita Loveridge was a 15 year resident here. She enjoyed playing board and card games. She loved to 
cook and enjoyed the company of her family, friends and neighbors. She has one daughter and gave the 
ultimate gift to her brother Clif Edwards by donating Bone Marrow which saved his life. She will be 
missed by everyone who knows her. 
 
Marie Ryan was a fiesta lady originally from New York. She had two children.  
Marie and Art had a wonderful life together for the last 4 yrs. married on New Years Eve.  She loved her 
dog. She was loved and is missed by her husband Art. 
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Book Review 
 
Countdown 1945  
By: Chris Wallace 
Non-fiction 
 
The book begins when President Roosevelt died and Vice President Harry Truman was suddenly 
President of the United States. As it seems with Vice Presidents, he was not involved in any of 
the war planning and knew nothing about the Bomb. 
 
If you are interested in our Nation's history, you should enjoy this book.   
 
It is basically about 116 days leading up to the testing in the New Mexico desert and the use of 
the Bomb that changed the World. 
 
There are many personal stories of the scientists, civilians, military personnel and, of course, the 
pilot and co-pilot of the Enola Gay.  I found the international intrigue interesting.  
 
The thoughts of a particular scientist after the use of  the Bomb was eye-opening.  
 
After reading this book, one could be left wondering, if in charge, what would your decision have 
been. 
 
Carol Rysavy 
 
I bought this book from Amazon.  It is currently out on loan.  If you are interested, let me know 
and I will pass it on to you when it is returned. 
 
 
While the following was not a part of the book review that I did, it is related to the subject. 
 
 
From 1951 to 1958 the United States conducted nuclear tests.  One of our residents, Nancy 
Swanson's husband Herman was one of the Marines present in July of 1957 in the Nevada de-
sert during one of those tests. They were either witnesses or clean-up crew. He, along 
with many other Marine, Army and Navy personnel, developed serious health complications in-
cluding cancer. Herman battled several types of cancer obviously from that time in service. 
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ACTIVITY 
 
Bean Bag Toss 
Bingo  
Bunco  
Chair Exercise   
Crafting  
Cribbage  
Genealogy  
Golf League  
Ladies Out-of-the-Park Lunch 
Ladies In-the-Park Lunch  
Men’s Out-of-the-Park Lunch  
Mexican Train  
Pickleball  
Ping Pong  
Shuffleboard  
Water Volleyball  
Water Work-out  
Welcome  
Wii Bowling  

ACTIVITY COORDINATOR  
 
Mike Hoheisel  
Wayne Miller  
Becky Gardner  
Rhonda Jazwierski 
 
Char Hudson  
John Steinke  
Bonnie Harrison  
Bea Goudeseune  
Lori Johnson  
Bob Chapin  
Neal Meyer  
Neal Meyer 
Shant Meeroian  
Wayne Miller  
Paul Barker  
Paula Barker  
Bea Goudeseune  
Paul Barker  

              PHONE #  
 
 612-817-3591  
 480-688-6903  
 480-288-9068  
 630-209-0816 
  
 602-587-4679  
 480 363-1125  
  306-221-8773   
 602-703-0220  
 480-907-8971  
 517-290-2913  
 360-772-3856  
 515-480-7920  
 928-642-7418  
 480-688-6903  
 712-490-7240  
 712-490-7118  
 602-703-0220  
 712-490-7240 

DESERT HARBOR ACTIVITIES COORDINATORS 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WEB MASTER, LORI JOHNSON  480 907-8971  Website:  https://desertharboraz.net 

NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE  
Writers:  Sandy Baumstark,  Bea Goudeseune, Jane Boudreau, Neal Meyer,  Cami Weiss, Connie Riter, 

Paul Howell, Lori Johnson,  
Advertising Manager: Mary Stutleen  

 
Newsletter Committee Mission Statement: 

The Desert Harbor Newsletter Committee will present a community based monthly newsletter with 
the intention of being informative and entertaining as well as educational for the Resident.  It should 

not be complex or complicated but a fun publication for the Resident reading enjoyment. 

DESERT HARBOR MANAGER, 480 288-8876 mdriscoll@suncommunities.com 
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FUN DECORATIONG CHRISTMAS COOKIES  
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Thank you to Mary 
Tietz for sharing her 
talent and those in 
her singing group/ 
choir with us. It made 
our evening even 
brighter. Music at 
Christmastime; is so 
refreshing. 

We had a great turnout and so much fun at the Christmas parade and caroling. Thank you everyone! 

Here are just a couple of the beautifully decorated homes for the holidays 
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DESERT HARBOR CRIBBAGE 
2nd & 4th Thursdays      10:30am 

We had 5 players on Thursday 12/14, the high card was won by Lori Johnson,   
the high hand was won by Char Hudson with a 24 THANK YOU all for  
coming to play! 

 
We had no players on Thursday 12/28   

 
THANK YOU all for coming to play.  See you January 11th and 25th 

 
PEGS IN MOTION 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

GOLF IS BACK!!! 
The Golf League will be on every Thursday with tee times starting at 12:00 at Apache Creek Golf course. 
 
Call Bonnie Harrison 306-221-8773  to reserve your spot the week before so she can inform the Resort of 
how many tee times to reserve.  
 
Any questions, feel free to contact me. 
 
Happy Golfing 
Bonnie 

 
 

MEXICAN TRAIN 
EVERY WEDNESDAY.  January 3rd, 10th, 17th, 24th and 31st at12:00 Noon  

Don’t know how to play? We are willing to teach anyone.  
Winners in December were Neal Meyer on Nov 29th: December 6th - Mark DeKock: December 20th: 
Tie: Sheryl Kenney and Paul Howell; Mary Stutleen December 28th  

The next winner could be you.   
MEXICAN TRAIN, we always have a great time and encourage  

   everyone to come and play. 

SHUFFLE BOARD IS ON WEDNESDAYS, AT 3:30 PM 
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Hello everyone and Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.  
We closed out 2023 with 14 players and a good time had by all.  
 
Nov 30th winners were 
Becky Gardner with Most Buncos. Joyce Myers had most wins and Jean  
Myers had 2nd most wins. Janice Christianson had most losses. 
 
Dec 7th winners: 
Debbie Roberts had most Buncos and Most Wins. 2nd most wins went to Lois Bristol and Mark Vasold 
took 3rd. Cheryl Sunderman had most losses.  
 
Dec 21st winners: 
Jeanine LaPlante had most Buncos . Joyce Myers had most wins followed by Mark Vasold for 2nd and 
Debbie Roberts for 3rd. Janice Christianson had most Losses and last Bunco went to Cheryl Sunderman.  
 
Next Buncos will be January 4th and the 18th. 
February dates are the 1st, 15th and the 29th! 
 
Thank you all for setting up and cleaning up.  
 
Come join us ! 
Becky Gardner 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Ping Pong Chronicles  
Greetings fellow DH Resident  
 
Just a reminder that we have Ping Pong on Monday, Tuesday and Friday 
of each week.  10 to 11:30 am. Come and join us for fast paced fun!  
Great for cardio and keep your mind in ship shape sharp as well 
Current players are Leroy, Paul, Doug, Linda, Shant, Rollie, Carol and Nan-
cy. So come join us for a game of fun and see ping pong become your  
favorite game to play. 
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LADIES OUT-OF-THE-PARK LUNCHEON 
3rd Tuesday every month   

 
What a Wonderful Ladies Luncheon we had this December; we are so delighted to have the men join us  
to share this special Holiday time.  I must say we had one of the best luncheons we could have hoped 
for. 
 
Dierks Bentleys was the place to be, the service fantastic, the food delicious, the waitress's and service 
could not have been better.  I am so happy this Venue was chosen.   More pictures are posted on our 
website. 
 
Wishing everyone a Healthy, Happy, Safe & Blessed New Year 
 
Ladies, this month of January we will be dining at Chili's, Signal Butte & Baseline, meet at the Club-
house before 11, or meet us there, whichever, please sign up at the Clubhouse. 
 
I hope to see some new faces this new year at our luncheons, we really have a wonderful relaxing 
time.   
 
Remember, bring a friend or neighbor and sign up in clubhouse or call me and I will sign you up.  
 
See you January  16th 2024 !    
 
Bea, 602-703-0220 
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Ladies In-the-Park Soup and Salad Luncheon 1st Tuesday of the Month 
 
On December 5th there were 10 wonderful ladies! We had several delicious soups, salads and a few tasty 

deserts.  We had so much fun.   
 
The next Ladies In-the Park Soup and Salad Luncheon is on January 2nd .  Please come join us. It’s a great 
group of ladies and a wonderful way to get to know your neighbors. Please bring a friend, the more the 
merrier! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Men's out of Park Lunch at the American Legion 

Gentlemen! 
 
Lets not forget the Men's out of park luncheon, hosted by Bob Chapin, Lot 131.  Luncheon for men is al-
ways at the American Legion on Meridian at 11 and you need not be a member, Bob Chapin is your host.
    
See you there!   Bob Chapin  
 

LEMON TORTE 
1st layer:        2nd layer:      
1 pkg graham crackers/crumbled   8 oz. cream cheese 
½ cup butter      1 cup powdered sugar 
1 tbsp white sugar     ½ container cool whip 
Mix and pat into 9 x 13 pan.      Mix together and spread on  
Bake for 12-15 minutes at 350 degrees.  Cool. 
 
    3rd layer:   
    2 pkgs lemon instant pudding Mixed with 2 cups milk 
    Add ½ container cool whip to pudding. 
    Mix and pour on the second layer cooled crust. 
    Top with buttered graham cracker crumbs 

Do you have a favorite recipe or one that others really seem to enjoy?  
If you want to included in our next  News send it to me and I’ll include in the next Newsletter, space permitting.  
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UPCOMING EVENTS 
JANUARY 2024 

January 6 (Saturday):  Monthly Residents Meeting, Come for the donuts, Important news on our up-
coming Patio Sale Event and other earth shaking topics.  
January 5 (Friday):  Karaoke, 3 PM – 5 PM, the first time went so well, we will do it again. 
January 11 (Thursday):  Food Truck, 4 PM - 6 PM, Detroit Coney Cruiser https://
www.detroitconeycruiser.com/ 
January 13 (Saturday): Entertainment by Harry Mathews, 6 PM to 8:30 PM.  A fantastic show. 
January 14 (Sunday):  Card Bingo at 6 PM, bring your quarters. 
January 20 (Saturday):  WELLER BIRTHDAY CELEBRATION, Happy Hour at 4 PM, Potluck at 4:30 PM, 
Main dish furnished, Bring a side dish or dessert, Entertainment by Doc Fletcher until 8:30. 
January 27 (Saturday):  Donation Saturday, Details at the monthly meeting 
January 27 (Saturday):  Entertainment by Golden Oldies, 5:30 PM to 8:30 PM 
Don’t forget about Chair Yoga and Tai Chi M-W-F mornings at 8:30 AM 

 

FEBRUARY 2024 
February 3 (Saturday): Musical Entertainment by Cord Price, 6 to 9 PM 
February 11 (Sunday): Super Bowl Party 4:00 PM HH, 4:30 PM Kickoff, Pizza provided. 
February 14 (Wednesday): DJ Steve 5:30-8:30 PM 
February 24 (Saturday): Potluck HH 4:00 Potluck 4:30 - Dakota Kid 5:30-7:30 PM 

 

MARCH 2024 
March 9 (Saturday): Community and Bake Sale 
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FULL COLOR NAME BADGES 
 

If you would like to purchase a name tag, there is a sheet in the back of the Club-
house to order one. Please PRINT YOUR NAME, your lot number, the State from 

which you came, and if you need a pin back rather than a 
magnetic back.  I will order them after the resident meeting each month. 

 
They are $13.00 each and you can pay for them when they come in.   

         
Thanks,  Connie Riter   Lot 81 

MEDICAL EQUIPMENT FOR RESIDENT USE 
 

Medical equipment and misc. items available for Resident.  These are stored at Barb Winget’s  house 
which is lot #61.  If you need something please call Barb at 602-432-1893  

  

5 wheelchair with legs 1 sit & slide shower chair 

2 bath bench w/back 1 walker w/seat & wheels 

5 foldable walkers 1 clip on handle for bathtub 

1 standalone cane 3 standard canes 

Board Needs!!!!    SET-UP COMMITTEE   
Event Days (Potlucks, Entertainment Nights, etc.) Set-up time: 10:00am, or when we can 

get help.   
To offer assistance, Please call board member. 

Thanks in advance for any help you can provide  
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   BIRTHDAYS ANNIVERSARIES 

DAY           NAME        LOT 
 
  

DAY    NAME       LOT 

 

If you wish to add your birthday and/or an-
niversary or make any corrections to the list, 
please call: 

Lori Johnson at:     480 907-8971  
E-mail: lori.johnsonaz@gmail.com 

17  Jim and Kathy Leach 148 
22  Gene & Mary Pat Summers 189 

    

    

    

    

    

  JANUARY  
 

 

1  Dick Norman 54 

1  Letty Meeroian 11 

5  Dorothy Darling 132 

7  Jerry Stai                        102 
9  Wayne Miller 161 

9  Mike Morris 146 

12  Esther Lough 123 

12  Kathy DeKock 89 

13  Missy Durbin 133 

14  Annie Brake 119 

18  Terry Peterson 34 

18  Keith Weller 12 

19  Dan Nohr 58 

30  Julayne Filip 85 
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   BIRTHDAYS ANNIVERSARIES 

DAY           NAME        LOT 
 
 

 

 

 
DAY    NAME       LOT 

 

If you wish to add your birthday and/or an-
niversary or make any corrections to the list, 
please call: 

Lori Johnson at:     480 907-8971  
E-mail: lori.johnsonaz@gmail.com 

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FEBRUARY 

2 

3 

3 

4 

5 

6 

8 

8 

10 

10 

11 

12 

14 

18 

20 

21 

21 

22 

28 

Philicia Hightower                       

Gregg Mark 

Will Santiago 

Bill Klos 

Alice Hamelin 

Judy Fischer 

Peggy Weller 

Heather Alvarado 

Richard Lewis                           

Jeff Hora 

Sherry Weinert 

Robin Olson 

Arlene Wicken                           

Jim Cergol 

John Smartt  

Neal Meyer 
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GENERAL INFORMATION 

GARBAGE  Picked up every Monday and Thursday morning (please don’t put your food 
   garbage out the night before because the Coyotes love to rip it open unless 
   you can put it in a garbage can with a lid on it).  The garbage truck can  
   come as early as 6:30 am. 
   If one of the following holidays falls on a Monday or Thursday the garbage 
   will be picked up one day later: 
   Independence Day, Thanksgiving Day, Christmas Day, New Year’s Day 
 
 
MAIL   The mail person that delivers our mail will put the “red flag” up when he/she 
   is done.  If you have outgoing mail, just put it in the outgoing mail slots and it 
   will be picked up. 
   Please do not put the red flag up, let the mail person do it. 
 
WEB SITE  www.desertharboraz.net 
   You can find lots of information there including current and past newsletters 
 
NAME BADGES Custom made full color name badge with your name & lot number, $13.00. 
   Sign up sheet in clubhouse.  Connie Riter, lot #81, 315-657-3078 

FOOD BANK There is a cardboard box in the clubhouse marked “Food Bank”.  Please 
   bring non-perishable items to put in the box.  Please do not bring outdated 
   or expired items, we just have to throw them away. 
 
MEDICINE  You can drop off your old prescription medications at the Apache Junction 
DISPOSAL  Police Dept., 1001 N Idaho Rd., Monday through Thursday from 
   9:00 am to 5:00 pm 
 
 
 
DRIVERS LICENSE & TITLE-REGISTRATION 
   575 N Idaho Rd Ste 600 Apache Junction 85119      www.azdot.gov 
 
APACHE JUNCTION CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 
   567 Apache Trail Apache Junction 85120  www.ajchamber.com 
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If you’re thinking of selling your home in this market, be prepared. They are selling fast! It’s a Sellers Mar-
ket and homes are selling so fast we cant even get our signs on them. We’d appreciate if you’d give us a 
chance to work for you.  Our commissions are competitive, we co-broke with other licensed and reputa-
ble dealers, and because I live in Desert Harbor, we are available 7 days a week to list and show your 
home.  We have a combined 35 years of experience in the industry and we know the local market, so we 
will sell your current home or find your dream home at the best possible market price.  Our mission is to 
provide a level of commitment to you beyond that found anywhere in our industry.  We’ll get you through 
the process with as little stress as possible, and make the experience a happy and smooth one. 
 
So whether you’re planning to sell or buy a home, please give us a call and a chance to work for you and 
do what we love and know best...TO LIST AND SELL YOUR HOME! 
 
Customers like you are the heart of our business, so join our long list of satisfied customers, and give us a 
call today. 
 
"Refer a friend or relative to purchase their new home from me, and you'll earn a $500.00 thank you at 
close of escrow. I also pay a bonus if you refer a new listing to me!"  
 

HAPPY NEW YEAR !!  
 
Thank you, 
Karen Majur  
480-250-2219 
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Our advertisers are very important to us as they help to offset the 
cost of printing this newsletter. 

Please let them know where you saw their ad whenever 
you use their products or services. 

  

Our advertisers this month: 
  

A-1 Custom Improvements Copper Canyon Law  

Farm Bureau Financial Services Lobo AZ Landscaping  

Lobo AZ Mobile Home Services PM-MH Insurance Services 

Red Mountain Flooring Semper Fi Heating & Cooling 

Sunshine Home Sales Superior Home Pros  

Three Phase Mechanical   
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THREE PHASE MECHANICAL 

1 Hour Emergency Service Available - Call: 480-671-0833  

Sales—Service—Repair—Installation 
 

$34.95 Service Check Up When Mentioning This Ad 
 

www.3phasemech.com 
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A-1 CUSTOM 
IMPROVEMENTS 

JEFF KSOBIECH 
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